

Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.

Saddleworth Peak Body.

May 2nd 2017 CFS Meeting Room 7.30 PM

Present: D. Miller P & R Richardson S. Humphries: R. Height: C. Nyack : J Schultz: D. Williams: K Klem B. Coupar. I Milde D Gibbs A. & J Wurst. A. Nourse.

Apologies: J Robson: M. Height.

Acceptance of Minutes from the April 2017 Meeting

Amendment: John Robson { Not Rob. } Corrected.

Mvd. D. Miller Sec. S. Humphries. Crd

Business Arising

Cemetery Fence:, Martin Smith has been advised that we are going to have culverts widened, Chris Miller has said this will be done, maybe not until after June.

Notice Board: Waiting for Vater's to fix fence by Post Office.

Anzac Day: Well attended. 71 attended, thank you to CWA for cup of tea.

RSL Building:

Council meeting with Royal Park Salvage Wed 3rd May Will probably happen quite quickly then.

Both blocks will be levelled and filled with dirt from Simpson Bridge project.

Correspondence.

Notice re Emergency Management Forum Monday 8th May 7 PM

Letter re Emergency forum

Letter Re Roys Blight's resignation from Council

Kendall Jackson – re running for Liberal Party.

Nick Champion – re ANZAC Day service – not being on the brochure.

RSL Memorial ask Nell what is it really called.

Finance Reports :

Mvd. Rosie Sec. Sue, that report be accepted. Crd.

.

General Business

1. Garden Group – Insurance Paid. Ron working in main street: Crepe Myrtle trees received. Miniature agapanthus. Pot shifted from RSL Building. Pro forma on aims WHS issues and recorded. For projects. Garden bed at Servo, if they are happy, gardening group could put something in there. Is this corner going to be revamped Adrian will contact Mark Naughton.
2. Plans for RSL Site and funding.
Stone – put up memorial wall – for buildings that have been taken down – with plaques
Dimensions of the block, when the building is down – for the July newsletter.

3. A.G.M. August 1st. Guest Speaker? Maybe: Landscaper for the Cemetery.
All groups in town to give a 5 minute summary of their activities.
4. Mens shed from Riverton – possibly coming to Saddleworth:
Peter spoke about the possibility of shed at Oval, could be converted for their use, if they were able to get grants.
Need to move out by 30th May.
Ring Rodger Vater re shed on his machinery block, if they are interested.
Rain Gauge on FSS Block.
Site for transfer station in Saddleworth, is there anywhere :- look at yard behind Church Catholic.
Mvd Rosie: Sec S. Humphries that a letter be sent to Council asking if they could offer a General Hard Rubbish collection for the town, maybe once a quarter, as the Rhynie Dump is now closed, and making it difficult for older members of the community to actually get to the Clare dump. Crd.

Agenda Items:

- Painting of Silos in Saddleworth, discussion, cost of hire equipment to reach the height is very expensive, so may be beyond our reach: Roy Blight has a contact for this project should we decide to do anything more.
- Information Pack: This will have the businesses on it, and we may look for some donation from them for printing costs.
- Basket Ball Pole, Adrian did attempt to put this up but needs more bolts.

Reports

- **Winkler Park:** Stepping stones – next summer. Signs for Bird hide, account to come from Council. Pond when full is pumped out onto trees, but there is only one pipe coming out, need to spread out the water.
- **Institute:** Running OK Insurance is paid by Council.
- **Rec Ground:** Running Ok Easter Caravans there for a few days. Sunday 7th May CFS Cadets training.
- **Xmas Party:** Tried to contact Liz & Town Garage Sale too late, the Lions Club are looking to hold a garage/boot sale in the Spring.
- **Bingo:**
- **Historical Society:** No news on Government grants, not enough for a quorum to make the decision regarding the Old School Sale – to be on 28th May. Put out a notice in the next newsletter. With funds we hope to brighten up the façade to attract visitors. Peak body should approach the lions to put up play equipment and shelter over the BBQ in Pioneer park.
- **Scouts:** One Scout from the Riverton Group, went to Canberra only 30 to go to Canberra for Anzac Day.
- **Pole Painting:** some done last weekend.

General Business:

Undalya, the community are having a BBQ on the bridge: 12th May 7 PM as a meeting monthly for the locals.

Railway line clearing in Saddleworth – it is a fire access so this had to be cleaned.

Old Factory - Adrian will check with Des Barker as to what is happening.

Minutes Secretary for Peak Body. Rosie ask for someone to take over being the minutes secretary, if possible, to lighten her current work load.

Next Meeting: June 6th 2017 7.30 PM at CFS meeting room.

: